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Middleton, North Runcton & East Winch

COFFEE MORNINGS
ALL SAINTS CHURCH
NORTH RUNCTON

As both an opportunity to bring the local
community together on a regular basis
and, at the same time, raise funds for All
Saints’, we will be holding a coffee
morning, on the first Saturday of the
month, in the church, from 10:00 to 12:00.

The first coffee morning of the season will
be on

Saturday, 1st April
and will have an Easter theme to the home
baked goods. So come along for a good
mardle - catch up with old friends and
make some new ones. Everyone is
welcome!!

Next date for your diary:

Saturday 29th April (avoiding Coronation
Day)

If you’re able to help with any preparation
work or on the day please give me a call,
as many hands make light work, thank
you:
Sue Randles
The Gingerbread House, 9 The Green,
North Runcton
Tel: 07885 463422
E-mail: sue.randles02@talktalk.net
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Motors 01553
841263

MOTs
Servicing
Tyres
Brakes

All repairs to all cars
8.00-5.00Mon-Fri

Exhausts
Timing Belts
Steering
Suspension

Air Conditioning - Service & Repair

NORTH RUNCTON
ART GROUP

If you are looking for a relaxing and enjoyable
afternoon come and join our friendly and
sociable group. Our members are all of mixed
artistic abilities and creative in their own way
using a variety of mediums and always willing
to offer advice and help if needed.

Sounds like what you have been looking for?
So why not give us a try and have a free
taster
session.

The Village Meeting Place
The Green, North Runcton Village, PE33 0RB
Wednesdays 1.30 – 4pm or
Thursdays 1.30 – 4pm
Membership £30 paid quarterly in advance

For more information please contact
Liz Kerslake 01553 841792 or Janet 01553
841514

Chichester Lions Club collect old glasses, sort
and grade them then ship them around the
world to help people who need to see more
clearly.

If you have any old glasses, please drop them
into the postbox at 56 Common Lane, North
Runcton PE33 0RF. I will make up a parcel to
send off to the Lions Club.

Anna Gunn

Do you have
OLD GLASSES

that you no
longer wear?

ALL SAINTS CHURCH
NORTH RUNCTON
FLOWER FESTIVAL

Friday 7th July - Monday 10th July

We will be working in the church on
Wednesday 5th July and Thursday 6thJuly
if would like to help in any way. We will also
need helpers on the stalls over the weekend
as well. Please save the dates in your diary

Please ring Lynda 01553 840553 or
Ken 01553 842265
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EAST WINCH
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

7 MARCH 2023
By Andrew Stephens OBE

There was nothing further to report on the issue
of toxic smells, or on the safety works being
undertaken to the A47 between King’s Lynn and
Pentney.

Two issues had been raised by individual
parishioners. First, the safety and maintenance
of the trees along Church Lane by East Winch
Church. This was a matter for the Diocese as
landowner. And second, the possibility of having
a trod/footpath along the A47 linking West Bilney
to East Winch. Parish Council was doubtful as
to whether this would be seen as economically
or practically viable, but the Clerk would make
inquiries of National Highways.

Parish Council received reports from County
Councillor, Cllr Jim Moriarty and from Borough
Councillor, Cllr Michael De Whalley who briefed
the Parish Council in particular on developments
around the designation of West Winch as a
Strategic Growth Area in the Current Local Plan.
The independent planning inspectorate was
expected to hold a consultation in the Summer
in which the Parish Council would be invited to
participate.

Parish Council was concerned to note the
issues around the shortage of Trustees for East
Winch Village Hall and its possible closure, and
looked forward to hearing the outcome of the
meeting on Friday 10 March.

A risk assessment had been undertaken, and
faulty streetlights, potholes, and un-replenished
saltbins would be reported. A replacement dog
poo bin was needed at the junction of Town
Close/Gayton Road. And a Parish noticeboard
was to be installed in the bus stop on Lynn
Road.

The Clerk would register the defibrillator located
at the Village Hall with the ambulance service.

Parish Council elections are to take place on 4
May 2023. For those interested in standing as a
candidate, the deadline for submission of Parish
Councillor nomination papers is Tuesday 4 April.
Full details are available on the Borough of
King’s Lynn and West Norfolk website.

Parishioners are also reminded that voter
PhotoID will be required for the first time in
this year’s local elections. Again, full details
are available on the Borough’s website (see
also the article on Page 11 of this magazine).

The Parish Council is seeking a village
handyman to take over from Roger Bland who
is retiring after 11 years in the role which
comes with a small honorarium. Anyone
interested should contact the Parish Clerk,
bob.pannell1@btinternet.com
The next Parish Council Meeting will be held
in East Winch Village Hall on Tuesday 16
May, beginning at 7.30pm.

STOP-PRESS: The Parish Council received
notification on Thursday 9 March that the
planning application for the Eco-Wellness
Resort Project at Ashwicken Lake (21/00262/
FM) had been withdrawn.

Middleton Village Hall

Are you Spring-cleaning?
Clearing out the loft?

Tidying your wardrobes?
Your unwanted items can help us

raise Hall funds at a

JUMBLE SALE
& BRIC-BRAC

Saturday, 22nd APRIL, 10am
All clean items welcome

Can be dropped off at Village hall - please
telephone to arrange a time – collection can
also be arranged.

Books also very welcome for the Book Table
Tel: 07751 899118
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Middleton Parish Council
Chairman’s Report

By Zach Wiles-Van Dyke

The main topics of discussion at our last two
meetings have been lorries on Station Road and
Hill Road, Improvements to Water Lane and
Coronation celebrations.

Lorries on Station Road

There has been much discussion lately and in
recent years regarding this issue. The main
concerns are the volume of lorries, the speed in
which they travel, the times of day they pass
through and the damage to the roads. All
councillors agree that this is a problem.
Unfortunately we have always come up against
a brick wall with this issue. It was suggested that
a 7.5 tonne weight restriction be put on Station
Road and Hill road. The Parish Councillors
agreed to support this. The next step is to put it
in writing to our County Councillor, Jim Moriarty
and he will take it further.

Water Lane

There is some funding from County level to
make improvements to Water Lane. It was made
quite clear by Cllr. Moriarty that this money
wouldn’t be sufficient and isn’t for trying to close
the middle of Water Lane to traffic. After
consultation with residents and a good turn out
at the March meeting, it was agreed that we
would ask for additional signage including
access only and not suitable for HGVs. We also
asked for speed bumps and a width restriction.
Cllr. Moriarty is going to find out how much of
this is achievable within the budget allowed. It
has been brought to my attention that it was
reported in ‘Your Local Paper’ that Water Lane
will have a continual one way restriction from
bottom to top, but this isn’t correct and we made
it quite clear that this isn’t something we would
support.

Coronation Celebrations

We were pleased that a number of parishioners
got in touch and offered to help with the
Coronation event. The event will be held on
Saturday 6th of May. There will be a family
picnic on the playing field in the daytime with
refreshments and games which is open to
everyone. There will also be a ticketed event in
the Village Hall in the evening with hog roast,
live singer and a paid bar will be available. The
tickets will be £1 per person and are simply
required to control numbers as the Village Hall is

limited to 200 people. The Village Hall
committee have said that they will cover the cost
of the licensing fee for the bar.

Parish Council elections are coming up on the
4th of May. If you would be interested in running
as a candidate to be a parish councillor and
have your say then please get in touch.

A HUGE THANK YOU FROM
LILIAN FISHER

Lilian wishes to say a big thank you to
everyone who purchased a North Runcton
2023 Calendar which, so far, has raised a
magnificent £ 1,815.00!

The money will be used to purchase wooden
chairs to replace some of the pews removed
from All Saints’ Church during the installation
of the new facilities.

While Lilian is saying thank you, North
Runcton PCC wishes to say thank you to
Lilian for making the calendar such a success
and for her generous donation.

It is not too late to buy this “one-off” North
Runcton calendar, Lilian still has a small
stock. To secure your copy, Lilian can be
contacted on: 01553 841852.

8 9

9 6 1 5

8 7

5 2

4 3

7 2 4 8 6

9 4 7

8 6 1 3

2 5 9

EASTER PUZZLE
Here’s a quick Sudoku puzzle to do over the
Easter break. Each row and each column must
contain the numbers 1 to 9 and so must each
3x3 box. Solution on Page 19.
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Indoor meetings at The Assembly Rooms, 1
Market Place, Swaffham PE37 7AB

Wednesday 26th April 2023 at 7.30pm
“The Unique Life of a Ranger on
Blakeney Point”
Presented by Ajay Tegala

Ajay Tegala is a wildlife presenter,
conservationist, countryside ranger and
naturalist. With a degree and a decade of
experience in Environmental Conservation, Ajay
has chalked up 20 television appearances
across the five main channels, including the
popular BBC nature programmes
Countryfile, Coast and Winterwatch.

In addition to presenting a film
on Springwatch 2021, Ajay has also worked as
a researcher and story developer on the series
at Wild Ken Hill. Ajay has earned respect as the
ranger on Britain’s first coastal reserve,
Blakeney Point in north Norfolk. This is the
subject of his book “The Unique Life of a
Ranger” first published in 2022, which gives an
insight into his unique experiences protecting
wildlife on a remote stretch of England’s east
coast.

In his spare time, Ajay conducts wildlife surveys
on farmland in the Norfolk Broads, championing
and monitoring the success of habitat creation
for nature on farms. He has a great love for the
East Anglian landscape, is passionate about
conservation grazing and fenland habitat
restoration.

Wednesday 31st May 2023 at 7.30pm
“Birds seen in the County of Norfolk
since 1850”
Presented by Neil Coe

Neil Coe is a well-known and experienced
member of NarVOS. His love of birding has
brought him into contact with many bird species
across the County. In his presentation he is
hoping to share some of his more unusual
findings whilst giving a panoramic overview of
the range of avian species which birders may be
fortunate enough to encounter in Norfolk.

In his own words: “My experience in birding
goes back as far as my childhood, when at the

age of ten I nursed an injured Stone Curlew
back to health! I am now, according to my
grandchildren, an old man of 77! but still have
the burning passion for our feathered friends
and been fortunate to travel to foreign parts to
satisfy my desire for the exotic!!! However, some
years ago at a NarVOS meeting a comment was
directed to me with regard to the wonderful birds
that from time to time have graced our great
county in addition to our bountiful residents!!!
Therefore, it is my aim to illustrate those birds to
any persons that do not wish to endure airports
etc., but would still like to see the little and large
and the pretty and the plain of our county! I look
forward to meeting and showing you what can
be seen with some effort.”

Please come along. Visitors welcome.
Admission £4 on the night; free to NarVOS
members.

For more information contact Ian Black on
01760 724092 or go to www.narvos.org.uk

Nar Valley
Ornithological
Society
(NarVOS)

LET’S TALK ABOUT

LUNG
HEALTH

King’s Lynn A+LUK Support Group
is your local Support Group, run by
volunteers.

Are you or someone you know affected by a
lung condition? Joining a Support Group could
help you manage your lung condition by
sharing information and advice, helping you
live well, and maybe even reducing the
chances of an emergency hospital admission.

We meet on the last Monday of every
month from 1pm - 3.30pm at
Gaywood Church Rooms,

Gayton Road, King’s Lynn, PE30 4DZ

Everyone’s welcome to join us at
meetings, featuring guest speakers

and refreshments.

For more information contact:
0300 222 5800

breatheeasykl@gmail.com

“I’ve met so many lovely people, all of us with
a common condition - our lungs. I learnt more
in the last year about my condition than ever
before.”
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North Runcton News
West Winch Growth Area (WWGA)

In the last update in the January Parish
newsletter, it was noted that the Local Plan
examination had been adjourned to allow
BCKLWN time to prepare more information to
support their proposals.

We have since learnt that the examiners raised
two principal concerns relevant to the WWGA:

1. They queried the nature of the proposed
A10/railway ‘Strategic Growth Corridor’, when
40% of Borough housing growth is proposed
at West Winch (which obviously has no
railway station), whilst comparatively little is
allocated at Downham or Watlington. ‘We
question, therefore, whether this component
of the spatial strategy is justified as
appropriate, based on the evidence, and
consistent with national policy in enabling the
delivery of sustainable development’, and;

2. They questioned how the Core Strategy
Policy for 1600 dwellings at WWGA by 2026
had ballooned to 2500 dwellings by 2036
(and 4000 dwellings in the fullness of time) in
the current plan. They have stated there is
simply not the evidence to show that the site
is capable of absorbing this amount of
development. ‘As yet, therefore, we are
unable to conclude that the proposed
allocation for up to 4,000 dwellings at the
WWGA, in Policy E2.1, is justified as
appropriate based on the evidence, nor that it
would deliver sustainable development in
accordance with national policy’.

These comments would appear to entirely
vindicate concerns the Parish Councils have
raised about the scale of the planned growth
and the likely dependence on road transport.
They also appear to imply that the examiners
would be supportive of alternative housing
allocations near the existing rail stations.

However, at the ‘West Winch Local
Stakeholders’ Meeting held on 2nd March,
BCKLWN officers stated they propose to side
step this matter by striking out all reference to
the ‘strategic corridor’. They will not be
allocating more development at Downham or
Watlington and would be working on the
evidence to support the plan for 4000 houses at
West Winch.

They also reported that a grant application had
been submitted to Homes England to cover the
‘developer contribution gap’ for the road funding
(about 15% of costs, that developers will
eventually pay back). We also understand
letters have begun going out to landowners to
enquire about land purchases. More land
surveys continue.

An NCC summary of consultation feedback
relating to the road plans stated that 160 people
sent in comments and that there was general
support for the plans. We were also told that
some people said they were so content with the
proposals, they didn’t feel the need to respond!

This summary contrasts sharply with the
feedback that parish councillors have received –
which was overwhelmingly negative in tone.
Whereas many residents may feel that
‘resistance is futile’, it is important that, if the
whole scheme proceeds, we end up with the
best possible outcomes. We will only get these
by arguing for them.

We would therefore ask that all residents
please report your support, opposition,
ideas or any other feedback on the West
Winch Growth Area, simply so that we know
we are continuing to reflect community
views. Contact:
northrunctonparishclerk@outlook.com

‘Wash Barrage’

NRPC representatives were recently invited to
join a webinar hosted by the King’s Lynn Joint
Advisory Group for the Wash – a panel that
includes the Conservancy Board, fisherman,
wildfowlers, environmental groups and others.
They had extended an invitation to ‘parishes
around the Wash’.

Continued on next page »»
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The main topic under discussion was the
proposal made by a group called ‘Centre Port’
for an 11 mile long ‘hydroelectric dam’ from
north of Boston to east of Hunstanton,
including plans for port expansion at Boston
and a road along the whole structure.

It transpired that none of the groups had been
previously consulted about the plan, no
detailed feasibility study has been undertaken
and therefore no environmental impact
assessment. Attendees seemed generally
sceptical of the whole idea.

However, at a recent presentation in King’s
Lynn by Robert Nicholls, Director of the
Tyndall Centre for Climate Change Research
at the UEA, it was stated that a 2m sea level
rise was inevitable in the next 100-150 years,
irrespective of whatever we manage to do to
curb CO2 emissions. So coastal defence of
some kind will be required.

Fatbergs

We have recently had a problem with a gulley
at the rear of the Village Meeting Place. It
turned out that the drains were backing up
due to a large and disgusting ‘fatberg’ in the
sewer at the rear of the building. The system
has now been cleared and it may or may not
be the case that effluent from the VMP was
the cause of the problem.

We perhaps think of this as an urban problem
– but clearly it can happen in a small village
as well. It may be timely to remind all
residents of the basic guidance now generally
provided by water companies that should be
relevant to all domestic and commercial
premises:

• Do not pour fats, oils, grease or pieces
of solid food down the sink.

• Only flush the ‘three P’s’ down the toilet
– pee, poo, paper!

• Do not flush wet wipes (which are mainly
plastic), sanitary towels, cotton wool,
nappies or any other non-biodegradable
products down the toilet.

North Runcton Conservation Volunteers

The group have recently undertaken some tree
planting in Sheep's Course Wood and
undertaken a well-attended litter pick in
February. In a few hours we cleaned along
most of the roads around North Runcton
making a big difference – at least for a few
days! Many thanks to Jane for helping to
organise and to everyone who attended.

I will be in touch through the North Runcton
Community Facebook page for upcoming
events. For more specific information I do email
members of the group. If you would like to be
involved, please email me at
cllrpalmer@northrunctonpc.co.uk to be added to
the list.

Community Speedwatch

Cllr John Braybrooke has been operating the
vehicle activated speed signs in the village and
has regularly reported vehicles travelling at 60-
70mph in a 30mph zone. Whilst the speed signs
might remind considerate drivers to slow down –
we feel we need to reintroduce a speedwatch
group. We know the threat of being recorded
provides a deterrent to reckless driving.

We would like to enlist and train at least 12 more
people to operate occasional speedwatch
sessions. A larger group will allow us to have a
rota so that no one has to be present for more
than a few sessions a year.

Can you offer a few hours a year to ensure our
roads are safer for pedestrians cyclists and
animals in the village? We would like to organise
the training session in the next month or so.

Please contact Rachel if you are willing to be a
part of this important community service:
northrunctonparishclerk@outlook.com.

HOW TO REPORT FLY TIPPING
The Borough Council is responsible for
dealing with fly tipping and have an on-line
reporting system.

To report an incident of fly tipping, please visit
the Council’s Home Page and click on the link
“Report fly-tipping”.
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Open to all parents, parents-to-be, babies and
toddlers. Call 07748 591431 for more
information.

Our Tums to Tots group
meets in East Winch
Village Hall as part of the
National Childbirth Trust,
10am to noon every
Friday.

Langley
School road
Middleton
PE32 1SA

Lydia kate beauty

Lydia cook

lydiakatebeauty@gmail.com 07756491316

*Hairdressing
*Nail technician
*Pedicures
*Ref lexology

Delicious Food For Every Special Occasion

Telephone: 07947 100207
Email: Georginafash@gmail.com

Facebook: Nibbles
Instagram: @NibblesGrazingBoxes

Based in East Winch

Grazing boxes and grazing tables
overflowing with the freshest,
tastiest seasonal ingredients.

Initial
consultation
£15, plus £35
for one or both
ears if irrigation
is necessary

Professional Ear Irrigation

Following the Pre Season meeting that took
place on Monday 6th March, the committee
stated that the new bowls season will
commence on Saturday 15th April 2023. This
usually starts with a Members Roll Up following
the Opening Ceremony and bowling of the first
Wood of the season being made by the club
president, Ken Manning. The timings are usually
2 for 2-30pm start.

The daily Green sweepings have now been
discontinued as the Green has now been
scarified and fertiliser applied. This should
encourage the growth of the new seed that was
spread last autumn. The new electric fence
appears to be working admirably keeping the
rabbits at bay!

The committee has authorised Jim Grant and
Ken Manning to contact a company in Spalding
to visit our Green and evaluate the cost and the
feasibility of installing an automatic watering
system. The need for this addition is becoming
essential due to climate change and the hot dry
summers that we seem to experiencing
nowadays.

Two new Committee members (Alan Johnson &
Trish Field) were welcomed by the Chairman,
David Bull to the committee. Trish is already
researching possible loans and grants to
enhance club facilities.

Finally, the club welcomes new members from
the readers of this magazine, to come and join
us here in West Winch to share and to part-take
in outdoor bowls. We have an excellent Green,
comfortable club house which serves teas,
alcoholic and soft drinks for you to enjoy. Age
and gender is not a problem. For those who
require tuition, help and advice, this is available
free of charge.

A warm welcome awaits you. Why not come
along on Opening Day to see what West Winch
Bowls Club has to offer. I can guarantee that
you will not be disappointed. Please do make
yourself known to a member of the committee,
or indeed to myself upon arrival so that we can
show you around and let you have a go at
bowls. All that is needed initially is a pair of flat
soled shoes with NO heels to protect the Green.

David Skerritt

West Winch
Bowls Club
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SW Plastic Norfolk Ltd
Best Windows & Doors
Installation Company -

East Anglia

Find us on Facebook
@swplasticnorfolk

Don't let draughty windows, doors & conservatories spoil your
home's comfort.

Our high-quality replacements are designed to keep your home
warm in winter and cool in summer whilst keeping your home
secure.

With over 30 years’ experience installing Doors, Windows,
Conservatories & more, SW Plastic Ltd offer a unique home care
service for all our customers.

Our mission is to provide extraordinary quality and value so that
our customers will be the envy of their neighbours.

We offer a range of styles to suit any property, from traditional to
contemporary.

Visit our website swplastic.co.uk for full information on all our
products. Call us today on 01760 751333 or email
info@swplastic.co.uk for a free consultation and quote.
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BATTERIES AND SMALL
ELECTRICAL ITEMS INCLUDED

WITH WEEKLY BIN
COLLECTIONS

Since the end of January, residents have been
able to recycle used batteries with their weekly
free bin collection service. The service is now
being gradually rolled out to include small
electrical items.

Batteries and small electrical items MUST NOT
be put into the black or green bins themselves.

USED BATTERIES
In the case of batteries, simply put them in
a separate tied up freezer bag, or similar
sized clear bag, on top of your black or green
bin on collection day.

The following batteries are included in this
service:
AA, AAA, C (toys, torches, portable radios),
D (torches, stereos), 6V (medical instruments,
cameras), 9V (fire alarms), Button (including
hearing aid batteries)

There is limited space on the vehicles and so
residents are asked to place batteries out ‘little
and often. Only one small tied freezer size bag
of batteries will be collected at a time.

Batteries not included in this service are car
batteries, damaged batteries and loose lithium-
ion (extracted from laptops, mobile phones,
tablets).

SMALL ELECTRICAL ITEMS
The service for collection of small electrical
items is being gradually rolled out from the end
of February. Residents will be informed when
the service starts in their area by means of a
hanger placed on their bin the week before
collections start in their area.

Once you have received the hanger notifying
you of the start of the service, small electrical
items must be presented inside one
loosely tied-up small standard size
supermarket carrier bag, on top of either
your black or green bin on collection day.
As there is limited space on collection vehicles,
residents are kindly asked to follow a ‘little and
often’ approach. If items are not collected due
to lack of space on the vehicle, please take
them back in and put them out the following
week.

All batteries must be removed where possible
and recycled separately as above, with the
exception of products such as laptops, mobile

phones, electric toothbrushes and tablets with
lithium batteries built into them.

We can take and recycle the following electrical
items:

This is not a complete list, but the general rule is
that items up to the size of a two-slice toaster
may be recycled in this way, including
accompanying cables.

Please remember to be data secure and if
you are putting out laptops, mobile phones
or devices that could contain sensitive data
and passwords you need to carry out a
“Factory reset” to wipe your data first.
We cannot take the following:
Anything bigger than a two-slice toaster,
Anything sharp i.e., electric knife, Cookers,
Desktop computers, Large white goods,
Microwave Ovens, Televisions, Vacuum
cleaners, Vapes and disposable vapes.

If your small electrical items are still working and
could be used by someone else, please
consider donating it to a charity shop as we
really only want items that are at the end of their
usable life.

• Blenders
• Calculators
• Cameras
• Chargers
• Clippers
• Clocks
• Coffee grinders
• Coffee machines
• Curlers
• Drills
• Small DVD players
• Electrical cables
• Electric and

battery-powered
toys

• Electric scales
• Electric shavers
• Electric

toothbrushes
(leave battery in)

• Electric whisks
• Extension leads
• Small Fans
• Games consoles

and controllers
• Grinders
• Hair dryers
• Hair straighteners
• Hand-held

hoovers
• Hi-Fi equipment

• Impact drivers
• Irons
• Juicers
• Kettles
• Keyboards and

mice
• Small Lamp

(lightbulbs
removed)

• Laptops (leave
battery in)

• Light switches
• Mains sockets
• Mobile phones

(leave battery in)
• Printers (without

ink cartridges or
toners)

• Radios
• Remote controls
• Routers
• Sanders
• Sandwich makers
• Set top boxes
• Soldering irons
• Tablets (leave

battery in)
• Telephones
• Thermostats
• Two slice toasters
• VHS players
• Watches
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WEST NORFOLK RESIDENTS
NEED PHOTO ID TO VOTE AT

ELECTIONS IN MAY
For the first time, residents in King’s Lynn and
West Norfolk will need to show photographic ID
to vote at this year’s local elections. Residents
are being urged to make sure they are ready to
vote in May by checking they have an accepted
form of ID and remembering to take it with them
when they vote.

Acceptable forms of photo ID include:
• UK driving licence or passport*
• Bus pass
• Blue badge
• PASS proof of age card

*As long as the photo still looks like you and
your name on the ID is the same as your name
on the electoral register, it doesn’t matter if the
ID is out of date. A full list of acceptable photo ID
is available at www.electoralcommission.org.uk.

Anyone who wants to have their say in the
elections this May must also be registered to
vote. It only takes five minutes to register online
at www.gov.uk/register-to-vote. Voters wishing to
apply to their council for free ID should first
make sure they are registered to vote.

The requirement to show photo ID at the polling
station, is a new requirement, introduced by the
UK Government’s Elections Act which was
passed last year and comes into effect for the
first time this May.

People who don’t have a photo ID at all can
apply for a Voter Authority Certificate (VAC) and
the council can help with this.

To apply for a Voter Authority Certificate online,
visit: https://www.gov.uk/apply-for-photo-id-
voter-authority-certificate. Applicants need their
National Insurance number or other documents
(which must be scanned in or uploaded), such
as utility bill, council tax statement, birth
certificate, and a passport-style photograph. Full
details provided on the gov.uk website.

The council is running drop-in sessions where
they will go through the process with people for
anyone who would like help with it. Applicants
need to take their National Insurance number or
other documents such as utility bill, council tax
statement or birth certificate. The sessions are
as follows:

King’s Court (council offices) in Chapel St,
King’s Lynn every Tuesday, 2pm-5pm, and

every Wednesday 9am-12noon. There will
be a final, all-day session from 9am-5pm on
Tuesday, 25 April (which is the closing date
for VAC applications).

Hunstanton Library: every Wednesday 9am-
12pm, until 19 April. There will be a final,
longer session on 25 April from 10am-
12.30pm and 1.30pm-4pm.

Downham Market Library: every Thursday
2-5pm, until 20 April. There will be a final,
longer session on 25 April 10am-12.30pm
and 1.30pm-4pm.

The county’s other libraries are also able to
offer some help with the process, including
free access to public computers and WIFI, at
any time that the library is open. They can
also give people one-to-one support to go
through the process by appointment.

At libraries voters will need to take their
National Insurance number and, importantly,
their own device that can be used to take and
upload a photograph, even if they are going to
the library for support. If visiting a library for
help voters should check local opening times
and make an appointment if one-to-one help
is needed.

If you do not have internet access, call 01553
616200 for a paper form to apply for a Voter
Authority Certificate or to request a postal
vote.

As we move towards Spring, we have a Quiz
Night with Hog Roast Supper (plus veggie
alternative) scheduled for Saturday, 22 April
at Stowbridge Village Hall, Downham Road,
Stowbridge, PE34 3PE. Teams of 4 – 8 people
are welcome or come along and make up a
team on the night. Bring Your Own Drinks
(and glasses). Tickets are £12.50 each.

To book: call: 07715 467866 or email:
magpieccfcraft@outlook.com.

Now for the Craft Fair, Saturday, 3 June at
the Magpie Centre, 10 am – 4 pm at
Wallington Hall, South Runcton, PE34 0EP.

Stalls, 3m wide, are available at £10 per pitch
in the indoor school, To book call 07715
467866 or email: magpieccfcraft@outlook.
com.

QUIZ &
CRAFT FAIR
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KING’S LYNN
WOODTURNERS CLUB

The club meets in Middleton Village Hall on
the second Wednesday of each month at
7:30pm. The club welcomes new members
and if you would like further information
please call them on 01553 841294.

Middleton Badminton Club
Play badminton most Monday
evenings (not Bank Holidays) at
the Village Hall from 7pm to 9pm.
The club is friendly and always
welcomes new members.

Please contact James Williamson
(07752 285061) for more
information.

LEZIATE SHORT
MAT BOWLS CLUB

We meet at Leziate Village Hall every
Thursday afternoon from 2 – 4pm.
New members needed. If you already play or
would like to start, please come and join us.
For further information, please contact David
Goose on 01485 600919.

Sociable, fun & sporting.
Meetings on Tuesdays
at 7.00pm in Middleton
Village Hall.
New members
very welcome. Two
free trial sessions for
new members.
Come along and
try a game!

Enquiries:
01553 840471

CARPET BOWLS

COFFEE MORNING
Friday, 2nd June

10am - 12
At 16 Cedar Grove, North Runcton

Do come a along had have a friendly chat with
homemade cakes and a cuppa.

There will also be a raffle.
West Norfolk Befriending aims to reduce social
isolation by providing a link to the outside world.
We match isolated older people with trained
volunteer Befrienders who will visit or call on a
regular basis.

Our service helps clients:
• Enhance their quality of life
• Maintain their independence
• Reduce isolation
• Improve their physical and mental well-

being
• Identify risks to health and environment

Typically, clients will receive befriending visits or
telephone calls fortnightly. Due to the popularity
of our service we can only offer befriending for
up to a year and we can only offer a client one
service.

Clients and volunteers are closely supported in
their befriending match. All befriending matches
will be regularly reviewed by a member of staff
throughout the year’s service.

We facilitate reintegration to community life
wherever possible. Clients are frequently
signposted to other services and organisations
that may be able to help them.

West Norfolk Befriending is a registered charity
and we offer our befriending services to our
clients for free. We raise our own funds and rely
on grants and donations to offer our service. For
more information visit our website www.
wnbefriending.org.uk or call us on 01553
763500.

West Norfolk Befriending accepts referrals from
concerned friends and relatives as well as
professionals working with clients, or we are
happy to accept self-referrals.

We want to make sure Befriending is the right
service and will always speak to you on the
phone first. It’s important that we have all the
information we need to assess the situation
properly and be able to give the right support.

To make a referral please call us on 01553
763500. Please ensure that the person you are
referring knows you are contacting us and is
interested in befriending.
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All Aspects of Carpentry & Joinery Work Undertaken
Specialists in Period Properties

Lynton, School Road, Middleton, King's Lynn, Norfolk

email: mj.richer@btinternet.com
Tel: 01553 841771 ● Mob: 07798 615144

All aspects of Tree work undertaken
Hedges Removed - Stump Grinding

Over 30 years experience
Qualified - Insured

Call 01553 813140 or 07867 764307
For your Free Quote

LOCAL MAN - LOCAL RATES

Pruning
Topping
Felling

Clearing

From cupcakes large or small
to birthday and celebrations...
There's never an excuse not
to eat cake! Please get in
touch with Marie for any
details on any kind of cake.

Phone: 07799 315889
Email: george.km@btinternet.com

Based in Blackborough End -

· Family run business guarantees personal care and
attention at all times

· Fully insured and 5 star rated by Local Authority
· No extra charge for administering medications
· Small animal boarding available

THE ORANGE TREE HAIR SALON
56 Back Lane West Winch

EXPERIENCED & FRIENDLY STAFF
UNISEX LATE NIGHTS

HAIR-UP AVAILABLE
MANICURES PEDICURES
CALGEL NAIL TECHNICIAN
TEL 01553 840464

Plumbing &
Heating Services

-Boiler install, servicing
and breakdowns
-Central heating install
and upgrades
-Full bathroom install
and refurbs
-Landlords gas
certificates

“For all your plumbing,
heating and bathroom needs”
Domestic & Commercial Services

For A Free Quotation
Contact Ollie on;
07778 524833

info@ojwservices.co.uk

NEED A WINDOW CLEANER?
WE ALSO CLEAN FASCIAS, GUTTERS, FRAMES,

HARD TO REACH WINDOWS,
CONSERVATORY ROOFS, SOLAR PANELS

CALL NOW FOR A FREE QUOTE FROM

PJ WINDOWS
01553 761985

PROFESSIONAL WINDOW CLEANING
SERVICES

EST. SINCE 1994 FULLY INSURED

R&B
TURF & GROUNDCARE MACHINERY SPECIALISTS

The Workshop, Marsh Farm,
Wolferton, King’s Lynn, PE31 6HB

Tel: 01485 540645
We mend - You mow
Sales ~ Service ~ Repairs

All types of garden machinery

SOLE COMFORT
Foot Care

Providing all aspects of foot care in the comfort of
your own home. Fully insured. TCFCP DIP

▪ Nail Trimming
▪ Filing
▪ Corn removal
▪ Hard skin reduction
▪ Verrucae
▪ And much more…..

Phone Debbie:
07538 377145

Covering King’s Lynn and
surrounding areas.

Find us on Facebook:
@footcarekingslynn
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GARY MOORE
PAINTER & DECORATOR
Free Estimates - Clean, Reliable Service

Email: garymoore232@yahoo.com
Hall Lane, West Winch

Home: 01553 840929
Mobile: 07759 490961

WORZELS ROOFING
ROOF TILER/SLATER

01760 755024 & 07990 972381
FREE ESTIMATES

► Strip & re-tile repairs
► Leadwork

► Fascias and Guttering
► Chimney re-build/re-point

► Over 20 years experience

NORFOLK
CARAVAN STORAGE

KING’S LYNN
(Easy access from A47)

Secure Caravan Storage
Personalised Fob Entry
Phone 01553 841212
Mr. & Mrs Nash
For more information

SMITH &WILLIAMSON
Over 35 years combined experience
WINDOW DOORS FASCIA GUTTERING

BUILDING WORK UNDERTAKEN
01553 841175 / 840767

07799 620883 / 07810 867244

75, Hall Lane, West Winch PE33 0PJ

CJB-Computing

For all your computing needs,
repair, supply, setup, tuition.
cjb-computing.com

Tel:01553 606555
Mobile:07447 748356

RESPONDED TO AN ADVERT?
Advertisers like to know where their business
comes from. So if you respond to an advert,
please mention that you saw it in the Parish
News.
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Family run business
♦ All types of Fencing erected ♦ Mole trapping service ♦ Complete lawncare service

♦ Stump grinding service ♦ Hedges cut, Reduced or Removed
♦ Garden waste removed - all waste re-cycled

Fully insured Licensed waste carrier Free quotes Friendly service
We Specialise in all aspects of Landscape Gardening

Tel: 01553 840424 Mob: 07432 426516

AA COKER CHIMNEY SWEEP
COMPLETE BRUSH & VACUUM

FULLY INSURED
FRIENDLY, RELIABLE SERVICE
KING’S LYNN & SURROUNDING

AREA

Tel: 01553 829728
Mob: 07706 828791

SHOPOPEN DAYLIGHT HOURS
Camping and BBQ accessories, charcoal,

Calor gas, groceries, frozen food, ice creams,
cold drinks, confectionary and savoury snacks,

milk & bread, Smiths bakery products.

LAURA ROYTHORNE
MOBILE HAIRDRESSER

Expert hair styling for Ladies,
Men and Children

Fully qualified and insured

Call now to book: 07557 911080
or E-mail: deadmanlaura@yahoo.co.uk

Please contact us for a free no obliga�on Quote on
07895 683150 or 01485 601379

Email: steve@swelectrical.org.uk
www.swelectrical.org.uk

Any Electrical works undertaken by our
Friendly Family business.
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FOR ALL
YOUR

AGGREGATE
NEEDS

● FROM 1 TO 20 TONNE LOAD
● BAGGED OR LOOSE
● BUILDING SAND
● TOPSOIL
● CARSTONE
● GRAVEL
● RECYCLED AGGREGATES
● GRAB HIRE AVAILABLE

PHONE: 840288
7am - 4pm Monday to Friday

8am - 11am Saturday
Evenings: 841048

Web-site: www.william-george.com
EMAIL: williamgeorge.sg.ltd@outlook.com

24 / 7
LOCKSMITHS

A great finish starts with RKB,
your local tradesman...

A great finish starts with RKB,
your local tradesman...

Richard Brown
T:
M:
E:
www.rkb247.co.uk

Richard Brown
T: 01553 774775 / 01760 338405
M: 07795 524301 (24Hr)
E: info@rkb247.co.uk
www.rkb247.co.uk

Locksmiths / Plastic UPVC Window & Door Repairs

Garage Door Repairs & Glazing

Carpentry & Joinery

Kitchens / Bedrooms / Bathrooms

Extensions / Conversions / Rennovation

Fibreglass Flat Roofing

M: 07775911008
E: mking896@gmail.com

THE VILLAGE MEETING PLACE
North Runcton, PE33 0RB

£7.50 per Hour
Newly Refurbished Kitchen and Heating System
Overhead Projector for use and Disabled Access
*Ideal for parties *Fundraising events

*Evening clubs/classes
Contact Rachel Curtis, Tel: 01553 673043

Email: northrunctonparishclerk@outlook.com
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MR SNIPPERS
MENS BARBERS

AIR-CON SALON - CASH OR CARD
Reduced prices for children and OAP’s

Mon, Tues, Weds 8am - 4.30pm
Thurs, Fri 8am - 5.30.pm Sat 6am - 2.30pm
Stockists of:- Uppercut, Lagoom Jam, Osis & American Crew

Telephone
01553 773732

2 St James St
King’s Lynn

Guttering cleared, repaired and
replaced from £35
No job too small.

Free quotes. Fully insured.
Local, friendly and reliable service.

Contact Neill:
Tel: 01485 572002
Mob: 07856 568433

E-mail: neillmurray@ymail.com

●

●

●

●

●

OJS Electrical
Fully Qualified Pt P Registered Electrician
♦ New Builds ♦ Fire-Alarms ♦ Re-wires
♦ Fault-Finding ♦ Inspection & Testing
♦ Smart thermostats & heating controls

Free Quotations & Advice
For a Fast, Friendly & Quality Service Call:

Oliver South 07788 421992
Email: OJSelectrical@btinternet.com

DOMESTIC
APPLIANCE
REPAIRS

SAME DAY/NEXT DAY REPAIRS
for Washing Machines, Dishwashers,

Tumble Dryers, Cookers/Hobs
Over 20 years experience in the trade and
every repair carries a 12 month guarantee.

About 90% of appliances are
fixed on the first visit.

For a fast, reliable and affordable repair
contactGRAHAM

Tel: 01553 813050
Mob: 07760 782202

E-mail: Fixupmyappliance@btinternet.com
Web-site: www.fixupmyappliance.co.uk

Tel: 07776 147081 (Phil)
07790 421585 (David)

Meeting all of your gas and oil
plumbing, heating and servicing

requirements.

A F & D BOWMAN
PLUMBING & HEATING

NORTH RUNCTON (Est. 1971)

• Felling • Dismantling • Reduction & Thinning
• Hedge Trimming • StumpGrinding • Planting • Fully Insured

Please contact us for a no-obligation quote
07432660659

enquiries@thorpearbandforestry.co.uk
www.thorpearbandforestry.co.uk

ADVERTISE HERE

The Parish News is distributed free to
households across Middleton, North Runcton
and East Winch.

If you would like to advertise your business in
the Parish News please contact us by email at
parishnewsadverts@gmail.com or by phone
on 01553 849725.
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LOUIE’S HAND CAR WASH
AND TYRES

A47 Lynn Road, Middleton
Next to (but no access from) Total Motors
Office: 01553 841000 Mobile: 07799 877376

Open 7 days a week 8am to 6pm

CARS START from £8
MINI VALET from £35
FULL VALET from £70
NEW AND PART WORN

TYRES
PUNCTURE REPAIRS

WE SELL USED
CARS & VANS

OTHER SERVICES

• Patios • Roofs • Driveways
• Guttering • Conservatories

24 HOUR BREAKDOWN RECOVERY SERVICE
CALL LOUIE

OFFICIAL
FLOGAS
LPG

STOCKIST

NORTH RUNCTON
PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES

Copies of the minutes from North Runcton
Parish Council meetings are available on the
website:
https://northrunctonpc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/

However, if you would like a paper copy sent in
the post then please contact Rachel Curtis –
Clerk to North Runcton Parish Council
Tel: 01553 673043.
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Church Services in
April & May

Sunday, 2 April
10.00amWWinch Holy Communion
2.00pm E Winch Holy Communion
Thursday, 6 April - Maundy Thursday
4.00pmWWinch Foot Washing & Holy
Communion
Friday, 7 April - Good Friday
2.00pm N Runcton Reflections by the Revd
Canon Sally Theakston (Bishop's Chaplain) &
Revd Canon Riaz on “Sayings of Jesus on the
Cross”
Sunday, 9 April - Easter Sunday
9.30amWWinch Easter Service
11.15am Middleton Easter Service
Sunday, 16 April
11.00am N Runcton Holy Communion
2.00pm E Winch Evening Prayer
Sunday, 23 April
11.00am E Winch Holy Communion
2.00pm Middleton Evening Prayer
Sunday, 30 April
11.00am N Runcton Benefice Communion
Sunday, 7 May
11.00am Middleton Benefice Communion
Sunday, 14 May
10.00amWWinch Holy Communion
11.00am N Runcton Morning Service
11.00am E Winch Morning Service
Sunday 21 May
11.00am E Winch Holy Communion
2.00pm Middleton Evening Prayer
Sunday, 28 May
11.00am N Runcton Benefice Communion

North Runcton
The Green 10:05 - 10:20
Blackborough End
The Firs 10:30 - 10:45
Blackborough Green 10:50 - 11:00
Middleton
Oakdale/Village Hall 11:05 - 11:30
St Mary’s Crescent 11:35 - 11.45
42 Hall Orchards 11:50 - 12:00
Fair Green
Park Hill Estate 12:05 - 12:20
Graham Drive 12:25 - 12:40
Paul Drive/Gate Inn 12:45 - 13:00
East Winch
Gayton Rd - Opp Windyridge 15:15 - 15:25
Town Close 15:30 - 15:50
Village Sign 15:55 - 16:05

Mobile Library
Timetable

The Mobile Library timetable for our area is
once every four weeks onWEDNESDAYS as
follows:

12 APRIL & 10 MAY

Middleton’s
Little Ladybirds

Nursery

Spaces Available!
3 and 4 year old funded places

15 or 30 hours available
Wrap around care available from

7:45am to 4:15pm
Just off the A47, near King’s Lynn

Contact :
office@middleton.norfolk.sch.uk
www.middleton.norfolk.sch.uk

01553 840234
Middleton Church of England

Primary Academy
School Road, Middleton, King’s Lynn

PE32 1SA

EASTER PUZZLE SOLUTION
(From Page 4)

4 1 3 7 5 8 2 6 9

8 2 7 9 6 4 1 5 3

9 6 5 3 1 2 8 7 4

1 5 8 4 7 6 3 9 2

6 4 2 8 9 3 7 1 5

7 3 9 1 2 5 4 8 6

3 9 4 6 8 7 5 2 1

5 8 6 2 4 1 9 3 7

2 7 1 5 3 9 6 4 8
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CHURCHES
Priest-in-Charge: Rev Riaz Mubarak 01553 841519 E-mail: rev.riaz.mubarak@gmail.com
Combined PCC (Middleton & East Winch Church) members:
Mrs Jacqueline Ramsay (Jackie), Mrs Wendy Smith, Mr John Dunn, Mrs Vicky Pidcock, Mr Fred Pidcock,
Susan Cutter, Mrs Susan Dunn and Mrs Janet Weavers.
Contact: combinedparochialchurch@gmail.com
Middleton St Mary’s: Churchwardens: Susan Cutter & Susan Dunn;
PCC Secretary: Mrs. Vicky Pidcock; Treasurer: Mr. John Dunn; Fabric Officer: Fred Pidcock
East Winch All Saints: Authorised Worship Assistant: Jackie Ramsay;
Treasurer: Mrs W Smith 842281
North Runcton All Saints:
Churchwarden: Mr K Matthews 842265 PCC; Secretary: Mrs Ann Matthews 842265
Treasurer: Mrs Maggie Challis 842540

PARISH COUNCILS
Middleton (www.middleton-news.co.uk)
Clerk: Simon Gomes-Da Costa Tel: 07535 044163 E-mail: clerk@middletonparishcouncil.org
Councillors: Chair: Zach Wiles-Van Dyke; Vice Chair: Val Ward;
Mrs M Applegate; Mrs E Barclay; Mrs V Newton; Mr M Porter; Mrs C Rose; Mr J Tolley: Mr M Wiles.
The Council meets on the first Wednesday of the month (except August) in the Village Hall at 7pm.
North Runcton (http://northrunctonpc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk)
Clerk: Rachel Curtis Tel: 673043 E-mail: northrunctonparishclerk@outlook.com
Councillors: Chair: Mr R Morrish Tel: 840284; Vice Chair: Miss K Fuller;
Mr J Braybrook; Mr J Fuller; Mrs L Gunn; Mr B Houchen; Mr S Palmer; Mrs K Williams; Mr P Yallop.
The Council meets on the second Tuesday of each month (except August) at 7.45 pm at the Village
Meeting Place.
East Winch (www.eastwinchandwestbilney.co.uk/parish-council)
Clerk: Bob Pannell Tel: 775724 E-mail: bob.pannell1@btopenworld.com
Councillors: Chair: Melvin Place; Vice-Chair: Alan Yarham;
A Bellehouse; Ms S Crocker; J Mason; A Stephens; N Velzeboer.
The Council meets every other month, normally on the first Tuesday of the month, at 7.30 pm in the Village
Hall.

Borough Councillors: West Winch Ward: Simon Nash (01553 811200) & Peter Gidney (07885
258450). Gayton & Grimston Ward: Michael de Whalley (07770 273903) & Colin Manning (07885
258392)
County Councillor: Jim Moriarty (Email: jim.moriarty.cllr@norfolk.gov.uk)
MP: James Wild (Email: james.wild.mp@parliament.uk Tel: 0207 219 3000)

Other Contacts:
Badminton Club James Williamson 07752 285061
British Legion John Collier 01553 842566
Car Scheme Brian Roberts 01553 841360
Carpet Bowls Club Peter Wall 01553 840471

East Winch Village Hall See East Winch & West Bilney
Community Website eastwinchvillagehall@gmail.com

Lunch Club Olive Turpin 01553 840623
Middleton Village Hall Pauline Petch 01553 842149
Mothers’ Union Gillian Boon 01553 840320
N Runcton Village Meeting Place Rachel Curtis 01553 673043

PARISH CONTACTS

Editor: Chris Hudson; E-mail: editorofparishnews@gmail.com or call 01553 849725.
Advertisers: Please E-mail: parishnewsadverts@gmail.com or call 01553 849725.
Distribution: David & Emily Colgan; E-mail: david.colgan@btinternet.com or call 01553 841307

Views expressed in the magazine are not necessarily those of the Editor.
The deadline for the next issue (June/July) is Friday, 12 May.


